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The American Academy of Pediatrics (AAP) also
published a statement on the use of chaperones
during a physical exam. In its statement, the AAP
indicates that “the pediatrician must be sensitive to
the patient’s and parent’s feelings about an exami-
nation, particularly if the breasts, ano-rectal area,
and/or genitalia reqnire inspection ot palpation.

In some cases, either the patient, the parent, the
pediatrician, or some combination of these petsons
may wish to have a chaperone present.” While the
AAP instructs that “physician judgment and
discretion must be paramount in evaluating the
need for a chaperone,” it also notes that the highest
priority should be given to the requests of the
patient and the parent. Importantly, “if a patient is
offered and declines the use of a chaperone, the
pediatrician should document this fact in the

chart”

Read together, these guidelines suggest that any
chaperone policy should contain the following

COITlPOnCI'lT.'SI

» Notifying patients that they may request a
chaperone for any “intimate” exam, regardless

of the gender of the patient or physician
» Honoring the patient’s request

» Documenting the patient’s desires (requesting

or declining a chaperone) in the record

» A health cate provider serving as the chaperone

whenevet possible

» Clear rules for chaperones regarding patient

privacy and confidentialicy

» A separate opportunity for private conversation

between the patient and physician

» Use of family members as chaperones only upon

the patient’s specific request
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Should a chaperone be available

for all physical exams?

A policy requiring a chaperone at every exam for
every patient is impractical and may even be ill
advised, due to the logistical burden ir would
impose. The decision to have a chaperone present
will depend on the clinical setting, the preference
of the patient, and the needs of the examiner.
Circumstances in which a chapetone should be
setiously considered include: when the patient has a
history of sexual abuse, has extreme anxiety or a
psychiatric disorder, is litigious, or is having a pelvic
examination; when the patient’s behavior raises
concerns in the physician; when terminating a
patient; and when a patient has shown signs of
drug-seeking behavior or appears intoxicated.

As the AAP noted, physician discretion and
judgment are patamount in making this decision.
Nevertheless, “a policy should be in place in every
healrh care setting making ir clear that chapetones
are available.” Such a policy should not be limited
to pelvic exams or by the gender of the patient or

physician.

Conclusion

Given the importance of protecting physicians
from sexual misconduct and boundary violation
claims, and given the ultimate goal of improving
relationships with patients, each physician or
practice should have a policy that makes it clear
that chaperones are available and that incorporates

the suggestions indicated above,
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